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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS24893

This bill amends the Board of Pharmacy's qualifications for licensure by reciprocity. Specifically, this bill
clarifies that an applicant is not eligible for license transfer if they are under active discipline in another state
in a manner that prevents the applicant from practicing pharmacy. This bill is in compliance with the intent
of the model act of the National Association of Boards of Pharmacy (NABP), the association that facilitates
license transfer requests from pharmacists on behalf of Boards of Pharmacy in all 50 states and the District
of Columbia.

FISCAL NOTE

This legislation will have no fiscal impact to the General Fund or the Board of Pharmacy's dedicated fund.
It has no fiscal impact because it clarifies who is eligible for license reciprocity and does not create any new
requirements or workload for Board of Pharmacy staff.

Contact:
Alex Adams
Board of Pharmacy
(208) 334-2356

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).

Statement of Purpose / Fiscal Note H0002



